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SPACES committee meetings
Monday, May 21st, 8.00 pm,
Monday, September 14th, 8.00 pm,
SPACES AGM
Monday, November 12th, 8.30 pm,
All residents from the SPACES
roads are welcome whether
SPACES members or not.

All meetings are held at The
Sebright Arms (Lounge Bar).
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PLANNING UPDATES AROUND THE SPACES ROADS

Traffic and Parking

At last! The 2omph speed
limit and zebra crossing in
Alston is achieved!

As has been reported in every
SPACES newsletter over many
years, the long-awaited speed limit
and crossing have finally been
established around the bend in
Alston Road, near the Wentworth
Road junction. It is not in the
safest section of road although
wherever it was placed would have
presented problems. At the time
of the last newsletter, the crossing
had been painted, but it was
awaiting its signs. Our thanks go
to Councillor David Longstaff who
has diligently pursued our request
for a crossing and 2omph speed
limit over a long period. SPACES
wanted the 2omph limit to be
extended along the full length of
Alston Road, but we were advised
to support the current crossing
and, once established, to put
pressure on for the limit to extend
as far as St. Albans Road. In
November, a SPACES committee
member volunteered to take part
in the police’s Community
Roadwatch scheme and he
monitored traffic speeds in Alston
Road with a speed gun for an hour
on a weekday afternoon. The
timing was dictated by the police
and no vehicle was found to be
exceeding 3omph. It was thought
that early morning or late evening
would have given a different
result. Recently, Farooq Haque (a
resident of Alston Road) has been
lead petitioner in a petition

presented to the Council and
signed by 25 Alston Road residents
asking for the limit to be
extended. The result of this
petition is awaited. (For
information, as stated in the
Summer newsletter, SPACES first
campaigned for the 20omph limit
twenty years ago!!)

Update on kerb parking in
Puller, Calvert and Sebright
Roads

The Council’s draft plans to allow
vehicles to park with two wheels
on the kerbstones are still awaited.
Barnet Council, in common with
other London councils, is obliged
to either ‘formalize’ or ban
pavement parking, It has
previously been reported that the
Council’s first idea was to ban
pavement parking altogether
which would have meant also
banning parking on one side of
our roads. Fortunately, this plan
was superseded (see past
newsletters) by the proposal to
allow vehicles to park with two
wheels on the kerbstones. The
permissible parking areas would
be defined by a continuous
dashed yellow line along the
pavement edge of the kerb and a
parallel one in the road defining
the extent to which a vehicle could
protrude into the road. The
Council will consult residents by
circulating plans before
implementation and at that stage
SPACES will arrange a public
meeting with a council officer at
which residents ¢can questionOd

Some planning issues
rumble on....

33 Puller Road
Somehow the SPACES newsletter

would not be the same without an
update on this property and
garden. There is always something
to report. There has been another
planning application to turn the
‘garage/store’ at the bottom of 33’s
garden into a residence. There
were objections from 10 residents
of Puller Road and SPACES too.
The Council are still considering
the plans at the time the
newsletter was written.

Alston Old Chapel Site next to The

Sebright Arms
Although the ‘For Sale’ notices

have been up for some time, only
two reserved notices have
appeared, leaving three still for
sale. None are occupied as yet. The
developer still needs to obtain
planning permission for the
landscaping of the site. Plans so
far have been ambiguous about
whether or not existing trees are to
be retained - both a neighbour
and SPACES have written to the
Council asking for clarification
and assurances.

Alston Works live/work units
Since the gym at the Works in
Alston Road ceased, the space has
been converted into live/work
units without obtaining planning
permission. Whereas there are no
fundamental objections to the
change itself, it sets a very bad
example that owners are allowed
to act without obtaining
permission. SPACES has been

| pressurizing the Council for over
- two years to act. Voluntary
"resolution with the owner has not

worked and the Council are now
taking enforcement actiond
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